TOWN OF MILLBURY
Public Hearing — Tuesday, February 27, 2024
6:00 PM at Millbury High School, Media Room, 12 Martin Street, Millbury, Mass.

FY 2024 Town of Millbury CDBG Application

The Millbury Board of Selectmen will conduct a Public Hearing on February 27, 2024 at
6:00 PM at Millbury High School, 12 Martin Street, in the Media Room. The public is
encouraged to attend this hearing to discuss a proposed FY 2024 application by the Town
of Millbury to the Massachusetts Executive Office of Housing and Livable Communities
for up to $950,000 in Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds. In the event
the February 27 Selectmen’s meeting is cancelled due to inclement weather, the hearing
will be held instead during the Tuesday, March 12 Selectmen’s meeting at 6:00 PM; the
March 12 meeting will be held at the Millbury Municipal Office Building, 127 Elm
Street, Selectmen’s Meeting Room.

The potential project currently under consideration for the application involves
construction of improvements to infrastructure including water and sewer lines,
stormwater drainage, and paved surfaces on the grounds of the Millbury Housing
Authority’s Linden Apartments at 2 Pearl Street. This project has been identified as a
priority that is consistent with community planning. The Town seeks public input on
potential grant-funded projects.

All persons with questions or comments regarding the grant application will have an
opportunity to be heard. If awarded, the Town of Millbury will be responsible for
administration of the grant program with assistance from the Central Massachusetts
Regional Planning Commission (CMRPC). Written comments on the hearing or
application may be sent to the Millbury Town Manager, 127 Elm Street, Millbury, MA
01527, or comments may be emailed to CMRPC at aloew@cmrpc.org. Comments must
be received within seven days following the hearing.

Millbury High School is accessible to disabled persons. Persons who require special
accommodations to attend the public meeting should contact the Town Manager’s office
at (508) 865-4710 at least two business days prior to the hearing. For further information,
contact Andrew Loew at CMRPC at (508) 459-3339 or at aloew@cmrpc.org.
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